
Solon Athletic Boosters 
March 13, 2017 Minutes 

 
Athletic Director’s Report: Mark McGuire  

• Mar. 20 is the Winter Awards Night 
• Spring sports start this Saturday with Girl's Lacrosse at 1 pm. against Beachwood. 
• Pictures for spring sports will be April 6. 
• Thanks to Boosters for the renovation to the Softball field - we will be hosting the district 

tournament this year. 
• Dee Bekelja was named the Gatorade Ohio Player of the year - congratulations to her! 

 
Secretary’s Report: Anna Laubscher 

• February minutes approved 

Treasurer Report: Kevin Weaver  
• See reports and graphs. 
• Noted that a $100 donation was made to the Fran Eden Scholarship award. 
 

Budget Report: Pete Brown (not in attendance) - no news 
 

President Report: Nancy Westrich 
• Thanks for all the volunteers who helped with the basketball playoff concessions - 

especially Amy Kalk and Bobby Carleton. 
• Upcoming Dates:  

 Comets Day (H.S./M.S./Saturn's Football) will be Saturday, Aug. 5th.  
 Golf Outing will be Sunday, Aug. 6th. 

• Thank you card and picture from the Girl's basketball team. 
• Requests: 

1. M.S. - none. Track thanks Boosters for the hurdles. 
 
2.Coach Lauren - Girl's Soccer- requesting 45 backpacks with ball holder @$53.25 for total 
of $2400 - approved. 
 
3. Coach Lauren - Girl's Soccer - 25 team warm-ups (VSN- Under Armor- embroidered 
numbers for inventory) @ $76 for total of $1900.  - approved. 
 
4. Boy's golf  - email request for bags- will vote on request when receive form. 
 
5. Football - new bags 85 JV/Varsity bags @43.75 each, 55 Freshman bags @$29.75 for 
total of $5355. Last bags lasted around 10 years - approved. 

 
Concessions: Bobby Carlton and Amy Kalk (not in attendance - no news) 

 
 
 



Membership Report:  Cheryl Kresevic  
• See report, last year there were $6000 in middle school memberships, this year $2000.  
• Lifetime member plaque needs to be made, suggestion to remind people about it in the next 

school newsletter. 

Spirit Store: Cheryl Kresevic  
• Prices have been marked down, looking at opening outside for some spring track and 

lacrosse meets (FYI - Track senior night is May 3, Boy's Lacrosse senior night is May 2) 
 

Communications: Doug Sensibaugh - everything updated 
 
Advertising: Andrea Hill - (not in attendance) - starting to look for next year's sponsors. 

Scholarships: Bruce Rutsky  
• Sent mass email out to membership to remind about scholarship. Deadline is this 

Wednesday at 3:15. 
 

Parent Representative Report: Michelle Barksdale (not in attendance) - none 
 

February Fundraiser: Meg Foglietti, Debbie Marks, Jill Gross (nothing new) 
 
Athlete of the Week : Anna Laubscher     

• Winter sports done. Starting spring sports soon. 
 

 Old Business: None 
 
 New Business:  

• Open board positions - need nominations - email going out soon. 
 


